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Providing reliable fire, emergency medical, and educational services to the community 

 

Monthly Command Report 

For December Emergency Response: 

 

For the month of December, there were a total of 28 fire calls.  

For the month of December, there were total of 52 911 EMS calls 37 transports and 15 non- 

transports. Of the transports, there were 30 ALS and 07 BLS calls.  

In addition, there were 41 facility transfers completed.  

For the month of December there were a total of 93 EMS runs.  

ALS- Advanced Life Support  

BLS- Basic Life Support 

Average response time for the month was 06 minutes and 43 seconds. This is a door-to-door 

time.  

Emergency Vehicles:  

B-22: Apparatus is being checked daily and is in service. The pump failed after a main seal 

failed as a result of the hard freeze, repairs were completed in house by the duty crew.   

B-21B (New Heavy): Apparatus is being checked daily without major issues to report.  

2 ½ Ton 22 B: Apparatus is being checked daily and is in Service. Multiple valves failed during 

the hard freeze. Repairs were completed in house by the duty crew.  

E-22:  No change in status. We are still working with third party re sale vendors to secure a 

buyer. We have recently had re sale companies inquiring on the apparatus.  

E-21:  Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

Loaner Engine: Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report. We are 

responsible for any repairs while it is in our possession. Siddons is allowing us to keep the unit in 

our possession until the tank repairs on T22 are complete.  



 

  
 

T-22: Apparatus is being checked daily and is in service. We are still awaiting tank repairs to be 

scheduled, major delays are occurring due to Deep South. Siddons and Command staff are 

following up with Deep South daily and have been having major communication issues.  

We have begun to pull in our own quotes for repair. At this time, the repair needed requires a 

poly welder.  

The leak became substantially worse as a result of the hard freeze, nearly leaving the apparatus 

out of service. Crews worked together to make temporary repairs in house and the apparatus 

remains in service.  

M-22:  The inverter repairs have been completed by Siddons. The unit is being checked daily 

and is in service without any major issues to report.  

M-23: The stretcher mount swap out is anticipated to be completed and the unit placed back into 

service by mid-January. 

Please note that M22&M23 are now almost 12 years old. These units are regularly out for 

service to address failed parts/systems that have all been requiring replacements due to age.  

M-21 (New Medic Unit): Unit is being checked daily without any major issues to report. The 

patient compartment AC system has been repaired by Siddons and is fully operational. 

Rescue 22: Apparatus is being checked daily and is in service. This unit is still being utilized as 

a temporary Command. 

Due to the number of issues and negative impact this has caused not only on our department but 

other operations to include state deployments, we are working with several entities to find a 

solution.  

MISC:   

Crews have begun working with commercial properties in the district to update our pre plans as 

part of our gear up for a new ISO survey to be conducted in the Spring of 2023. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  
 

Personnel:   

Chief Officers worked vacancies on M21 through December in effort to keep overtime costs 

down.  

Administration:  

TCDRS should have an update for us by the February meeting.  

Training: 

EMS 

Crews reviewed and trained on the following:  

• Rapid Trauma Assessment  

• Patient Packaging 

• Advanced Cardiac Life Support 

• Extrication 

• Scene Size Up 

Fire 

Crews reviewed and trained on the following: 

• Pump Ops  

• Hose Advancement  

• Extrication  

• Vehicle Stabilization  

• Drafting Operations  

• Nozzle Forward  

Station:  

Any public walk ups to the department are being redirected to the front doors instead on leaving 

the apparatus bays open. This is to ensure health safety for both the public and the personnel.  

 

 

Grants/Donations:  

 

The Command Staff is currently working on several grants. Firehouse Grants is assisting us with 

obtaining funding for new SCBA’s. 

 

 



 

  
 

Public Relations: 

Our annual toy drive was very successful, we were able to not only fulfil the needs for the 

Wilson Area Children’s Foundation but also have excess toys that were donated to the Children’s 

Alliance of South Texas. 

 

Fleet Summary: Our biggest obstacle remains to be the age and condition of apparatus and 

equipment, leaving more equipment out of service than in service. This has continued to cause a 

decrease in the quality of relationships with surrounding departments as well as confidence in the 

equipment from the staff.  

 

Misc.:  District 2 participated in several days of multijurisdictional MCI scenario training that 

was put together by Chief Lopez and the ESD 4 Training Captain.  

A major focus point of the department remains to create a strong professional working 

relationship with surrounding departments and increase the number of local volunteers.  

 

Prepared & reviewed by: 

 

         Adam Marconi                                                                      Alex Lopez                   

Adam Marconi- Fire Chief / EMS Director                               Alex Lopez- Assistant Fire Chief  
   


